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August 31, 2021 
King County Council’s Law and Justice Committee Hearing 
King County Office of Law Enforcement Oversight (OLEO) presentation of a systemic review to the King 
of the King County Sheriff’s Office’s handling of a November 2019 officer-involved shooting that claimed 
the life of 36-year-old Anthony Chilcott in Cumberland, Washington, 
 


Impact Statement of Amanda L Castro, sister of Anthony Chilcott and family representative 


Dear Council Members, 
 
I'm providing this statement on behalf of my brother Anthony Chilcott, who was tragically killed by 
police in November 2019. 
 
As I sit here struggling to write this, I can't help but to think of his smile, love, and laughter. 
I also think of the unconditional love that we once shared. Then I think of Tony alone and scared in a 
situation that could have been preventable, in a situation that was wrong and unnecessary, that was a 
poor judgement, lack of command and a very irresponsible action. 
 
Tony did not get a chance to learn from his mistake, to do what was right, serve the time for his childish 
foolish, but nonviolent actions. Now he will not get the chance to call me, talk with his nieces and our 
mother. 
Because of this senseless actions that led to his tragic death, Tony got a death sentence handed down 
without a trial or the due process of the law. However foolish his prior actions were, Tony did not 
deserve a death sentence carried out by two individuals who seemed to have gone hunting for him with 
lethal weapons that are better used in war than against a joy riding fun loving guys from the 
neighborhood.  Tony did not deserve to be shot in the head and killed. 
 
Tony was a protector, a loving brother, an uncle with so much to give, Tony was a friend, he was a 
caregiver, he was kind, caring and down to earth, a beautiful person that is now a beautiful soul. 
He was always putting others before himself. He will be missed deeply by all of us daily. I thank God I 
was blessed with such a loving and caring brother; God reminds me every day that the sadness is just 
temporary, but the memories of my loving brother are forever. 
I pray that one day I will have forgiveness to those who have done us harm emotionally, mentally and 
who caused so much grief and pain to me and my entire family.  
 
All Tony wanted was to love and cherish what he had to protect—his family and friends. Every day I 
struggle but the memories I have remind me of the love he had, and I know one day we will see each 
other again. Tony always hoped one day he could get ahead in this life and overcome the harassment, 
pain and  fear he would feel every time he saw a law enforcement officer thinking that he would go to 
jail even if he wasn't doing anything wrong. 
Now he will never have that chance due to the acts of both officers that led to his end, that should have 
turned out differently.  
I hold a place in my heart for him and hold the love that we had close.  
 
Sincerely, 
Amanda L Castro 







 






